



Dear parents/carers, 



Another busy week at school this week with year 2 SAT s taking place. A huge
well done to them for trying their best and showing off what they can do just

as the year 6 children did last week. Well done everyone! 



Our year 5 and 6's have been on school camp to Bristol this week and it
sounds like they all had a wonderful time, especially at Go Ape. I know the

staff did too. The children were all so well behaved, well mannered and
enthusiastic.



As you may know, Mr Watson gets to marry his childhood sweetheart, Lauren,

this weekend. We would like to wish him and Lauren a wonderful day and a
healthy and happy life together.



Have a lovely weekend, Paula Blackburn
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Next Parent Governor Meeting:

22nd June - 9am



INSET Days
5-10 June

Term dates have already been
sent to you but if you need

another copy then let us know.



Sports Day
Thursday 15 June - 1pm 

Gig Club



KS2 Summer Production
Tuesday 4th July 

There will be an afternoon and
an evening production, both at

Gweek Village Hall.



Year 6 Leavers Service
Monday 24th July at Gweek

Village Hall starting at 2:30pm



Rosemullion Class  - Saul, for being a good
friend.

Praa Sands Class - All of Praa Sands class, for
being superstars in their SATs this week!

Church Cove Class - Jago Armstrong, for
showing tremendous independence recently.

Poldhu Class - Ana-Maria for making the
most of her opportunities and overcoming her
obstacles. 

of
the 

PARENT GOVERNOR
 MEETINGS

The next Parent Governor meeting
will take place in the Green Room

(between Mr Conway and Mr
Watson's classrooms) on:



22nd June 9am




NEXT WEEK

Tuesday - non uniform day 
(Bring in a bottle!)



Wednesday - FOBS Meeting 9am



Friday - Pasty Day! End of term!



Monday 12th June - back to school!






YEAR 2 SATS

PUNCTUALITY AND UNIFORM

We have noticed these past few weeks, since Easter, that time keeping is slipping.
Please can everyone ensure their child is here by 8:45 KS2 and 9am KS1. 



Please also ensure your child is dressed in suitable school uniform; again we

have seen that uniforms have been less consistent these past few weeks.



REMINDERS

Please remember to close all gates as you enter and leave the school grounds to help
keep our children safe. 



If you arrive after 8.45 (KS2) or 9.00 (KS1) please take your child to the office to sign

them in. 
If your child is going to be off, please phone the school office, 01326 572618, before

8:45am.
Take care with children when crossing the road as some traffic is travelling very fast.



Please do not park across the staff car park and obstruct the entrance. 

 The Department for Work and Pensions Household Support Fund  has made available
to families this year £160 per pupil from Reception to Year 11. This money will go to

families of children eligible for benefits-related Free School Meals. 



This support will be split across 2 payments of £80, one made in June and another in
November.



The June payment will arrive in form of payment codes which families can take to a

Post Office to exchange for cash.



Schools have been asked to distribute those payment codes. It is likely the codes will
arrive early June. As soon as we receive those codes, and are back in school after the

break, we will distribute them to your child. 



COST OF LIVING PAYMENTS FOR BENEFITS RELATED FAMILIES



ICE LOLLIES!
Vegan ice lollies are on sale once more from Monday at 50p each..

PASTY DAY! LAST DAY OF TERM!

We will be serving steak or cheese pasties on the last day of term, Friday 26th
May. We will also be serving meat or vegan sausage rolls. 

If you would like your child to participate in pasty day, but they are unable to eat
any of the above due to dietary restrictions, please feel free to bring in a suitable

pasty for your child - and we will heat it up for them.



There are no alternatives or jacket potatoes available.

Tues 23rd May Non uniform day in exchange for a bottle for our bottle tombola
at the Summer Fair next term ( drink boozy or soft, bath bubbles and health

stuff, food sauces etc) Thank you! 



Wed 24th May FOBS MEETING 9am please come along to school office, we need
as many people as possible to get involved. The summer term is a busy one
with lots going on, we need more helpers and folks to get involved please. 



Thur 15th June Fobs are doing cream teas and drinks after the races on sports
day, if you can lend a hand please let Linda in the office know, or Jodie or Fleur

who are kindly organising this for us.



Friday 30th June Fobs will be needing volunteers to help out at the Bosky Talent
Show! Teas, coffees, cakes etc. If you can help, please let Jules or Linda know. 



July. Summer productions.....we will need helpers to volunteer to do the

refreshments please!



Boskenwyn Fashion show and Summer Fair. are coming up next term....dates
will be announced soon! 



Thank you to Sas, Chloe and the other helpers, bakers and buyers at our latest

cake bake and uniform sale....we raised over £65!



FOBS NEWS





Poldhu Class



This has been an exciting week for the children of Poldhu Class. 



On Monday we set off to Bristol with Godrevy Class from Germoe for our

residential. On arrival, , the children visited Bristol Aquarium and were lucky
enough to feed some of the fish and that evening we played adventure golf. 



On Tuesday they visited the SS Great Britain and learnt about its history and the
life and works of Isambard Kingdom Brunel. They then took the ferry across the
river before walking to the museum where they had time to explore the exhibits.

After dinner they went bowling before heading back to the youth hostel for
brownies and hot chocolate.

 
It was an early start on Wednesday as the children headed to Go Ape where

they took on the treetop adventure and played team games. 



The children were polite and well behaved, which was commented on by
people from all the places we visited. It was a pleasure to take them away and
see them have such a lovely time, overcome obstacles and grow as a team. 
















CLASS UPDATE



BOSKENWYN WELLBEING BORROWING LIBRARY

We have a few resources that are now available for you to borrow, relating to
supporting wellbeing, emotions, anxiety, friendships/relationships, Autism, sensory

needs, growing up, bereavement, trauma and activities to support wellbeing. 



The box will be available in the Office.



Please use the 'sign out' sheet and return the item within two weeks.



If you have books or resources that you no longer need or use, we would be very
grateful for them, to support families further. 



Thank you all.




SCROUNGE!

Needed - yoga bolster and Mobilo. If you have either that you no longer
need, we will be very grateful for use in class.








GERMOE SCHOOL FUNDRAISER

Please can you have a look at our fundraiser link?



We are trying to raise funds for Germoe School for a Forest School. 



If you are able to share it with like-minded friends, so much the better!



Thank you!



https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/germoe-forest-school?
utm_term=6NnBN3mny









 
Headteacher: Mr A Lingard 
Tel: 01326 572685 
Church Hill, Helston, Cornwall. TR13 8NR

Email: enquiries@helston.cornwall.sch.uk

www.helston.cornwall.sch.uk 

 
Mr S Smith 
Commercial Training Lead/ Clinical Tutor

Role 1 Medical: 01752 279486

Stuart.smith@Role1medical.co.uk

www.role1medical.co.uk 

Mrs M Mugford 
Assistant Headteacher 
01326 572685

mmugford@helston.cornwall.sch.uk 

 
16 May 2023 

Dear parents/carers and the wider community 

Community Event: CPR Training 

Role 1 Medical have been working closely with us over the past 12 months to deliver basic CPR training to all 
students at Helston Community College. 
There are around 60,000 cases of suspected cardiac arrest every year, but fewer than 1 in 10 people survive 
an out of hospital cardiac arrest. 
With adequate training, immediate initiation of CPR can double or quadruple survival from out of hospital 
cardiac arrest. And defibrillation within 3-5 minutes of collapse can produce survival rates up to 50 – 70%. 
Role 1 Medical would now like to offer CPR training to all parents/carers and the wider Helston 
community. As such, we are hosting a training event on Wednesday 14 June 2023 between 6.00pm and 
7.00pm in the North Site Main Hall of Helston Community College. 

The training costs as little as £8.00 per person to be trained by Paramedics that operate on the frontline

daily. 
To make payment, please bring £8.00 cash to this event and pay Role 1 Medical directly. 
To confirm your attendance, please complete this short online form: https://forms.gle/6fZ5yLPEwTgyqr7Y7

If you have any questions regarding this event, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Yours faithfully 
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